WISCASSET PLANNING BOARD
MINUTES, October 24, 2016

Present:
Peter Barnes, Al Cohen, Tony Gatti, Karl Olson, Peter McRae, Lester 


Morse, Deb Pooler, and Ray Soule

Absent:

Jackie Lowell 
1.  Call to Order

Chairman Ray Soule called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

2.  Approval of August 22, 2016 minutes

Al Cohen moved to approve the minutes.  Vote 8-0-0.

3.  Review of request to abandon Point East Maritime Village Subdivision 
At the request of Karl Olsen the Board began deliberation on the request by the Board of Selectmen to abandon the Point East Maritime Village Subdivision. 
Karl Olsen mentioned that there needs to be a metes and bounds application submitted with the request. Karl Olsen mentioned that the town needs to ensure that the requested lots are highlighted on a draft plan where the lines give lot size as well as possible large lot once subdivision is abandoned. Karl mentioned that 6 lots, 11-16, are not town owned and the two houses that are on the lots were sold recently. 

Town Planner Ben Averill mentioned that lots 11-16 were sold by the town and supplied the town with a letter of consent from Peregrine Turbine, LLC, owner of said lots. 
Upon review of the letter of Consent from Peregrine Turbine, LLC.  The Board determined that more information is needed. The town may need to review which parcels and roads will be affected by the removal of the subdivision. 

Al Cohen moved to recommend that the town attorney review the request to abandon the subdivision and review the proposed plot line. Karl Olsen seconded.  A brief discussion followed regarding the public utilization of roads.  The motion was approved 6-0-0. 
4.  Other Business

5.  Adjourn

Al Cohen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:17 p.m.  Vote 8-0-0.
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